
Dear Clara Hughes Community,
As we approach the end of the school year, some of you may have
questions about the DDSB technology devices that are loaned to
students. The DDSB has created the following resource to help answer
any questions that may arise for those students who currently have
DDSB technology devices loaned to them.
Students Returning to the DDSB this Fall

For students who are returning to the DDSB in the fall, DDSB Chromebooks
will remain with students for the summer. Please read the Summer
Procedures for Chromebooks for more information on what your
responsibilities are, if you are moving to another DDSB school, what to do if
you have technical difficulties and for important reminders.

Students Leaving the DDSB

If your child will not be returning to the DDSB this fall, please contact your
school to make arrangements to return any DDSB Technology (eg.
Chromebook and charger) that your child has been provided.

Your child may wish to take their Google Drive and/or Microsoft OneDrive files
with them. Instructions for migrating those files can be found here: Migrating
DDSB Cloud Accounts to Personal Storage.

***Students who are leaving the DDSB must migrate Google Drive and
Microsoft OneDrive files they wish to retain by June 30th, 2021***

Please see below for our weekly updates;

Summer Resources for Parents

Please click on the link for more information

Reminder: Confirmation of 2021-22 Learning Preference in Early-August

We want to remind families that we will be reaching out to you in early-August with more
information on how you can confirm or change your child’s learning preference for the
2021-2022 school year. Families will have a one-week window to select either in-person
or virtual learning. We also anticipate sharing information in August as we receive

https://docs.google.com/document/d/11DQahdV5o_6n7KTXbDJbOoVgRCJTQSmXD8yONQUu0BA/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/11DQahdV5o_6n7KTXbDJbOoVgRCJTQSmXD8yONQUu0BA/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1MBS6FPiBnxDYV_uUZ4FozxT8gKcaA7TRDeOTXIi7mOg/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1MBS6FPiBnxDYV_uUZ4FozxT8gKcaA7TRDeOTXIi7mOg/edit?usp=sharing


updates from the Ministry of Education about what elementary families can expect for
the upcoming 2021-22 school year.

2021-22 School Year Calendars Now Available

Durham District School Board’s (DDSB) upcoming 2021-22 school year calendars for
elementary and secondary schools have been approved by the Ministry of Education.
You can view the 2021-22 school year calendars on the DDSB website:
https://www.ddsb.ca/en/whats-happening/school-year-calendars.aspx#Approved--2021-
2022-School-Year-Calendars.

The 2021-22 school year will begin for students on the following dates:

● Regular Calendar Schools (Elementary and Secondary) - Thursday, September
9, 2021

Lunch Room Supervisors Needed

We are looking for community members who would like to work at our school
as a Lunchroom Supervisor!  If you like working with students, it is a great way
to become a part of our school community.  If you are interested, please
contact the school office for more information.

Picking up of Personal Belongings (Grades FDK-7)

Families will be able to pick up their child’s belongings the week on Monday June 21,
to Friday July 9, 2021. Please come to the front of the school and our office staff
will retrieve your child’s belongings for you.  The office will be open daily from 9
a.m. – 4 p.m.  Please be advised that we are still under strict public health guidelines
of, screening before you come to the school, masking, and social distancing.
Belongings not picked up will be donated.

Upcoming Events Please Click on Links for More Information

Virtual Group Summer Programs for children and youth June 25

VirtualGroupProgramsSummer2021.pdf

Girls Inc.  Summer CampsJune Girls Inc. Summer Camp 2021 Documents FREE weeK.pdf

Summer Camp for Indigenous Students June 2021 Summer Camp Registration Indigenous (1)
(1).pdf

https://www.ddsb.ca/en/whats-happening/school-year-calendars.aspx#Approved--2021-2022-School-Year-Calendars
https://www.ddsb.ca/en/whats-happening/school-year-calendars.aspx#Approved--2021-2022-School-Year-Calendars
https://asp.schoolmessenger.ca/ddsbca/emailattachment.php?id=22826&name=June%2025%20VirtualGroupProgramsSummer2021.pdf
https://asp.schoolmessenger.ca/ddsbca/emailattachment.php?id=22826&name=June%2025%20VirtualGroupProgramsSummer2021.pdf
https://asp.schoolmessenger.ca/ddsbca/emailattachment.php?id=22822&name=June%20Girls%20Inc.%20%20Summer%20Camp%202021%20Documents%20FREE%20weeK.pdf
https://asp.schoolmessenger.ca/ddsbca/emailattachment.php?id=22823&name=June%202021%20Summer%20Camp%20Registration%20Indigenous%20(1)%20(1).pdf
https://asp.schoolmessenger.ca/ddsbca/emailattachment.php?id=22823&name=June%202021%20Summer%20Camp%20Registration%20Indigenous%20(1)%20(1).pdf


Summer Up Institute for Black Student grades 8-12 June SUMMERUP 2021 - FLYER (F).pdf

D.S.T.S:  Young Rider Program www.dsts.on.ca

Durham Behaviour Management Virtual Resource Fair June 26 Virtual Behaviour Resource
Fair 2021 - Event I.pdf

Welcome to the DDSB Resource May - June 10 WelcomeToDDSB_Resource_Final.pdf

Dates of Significance

June 27th

Multiculturalism Day (Canada)

June 27 is Canadian Multiculturalism Day! Discover the various cultures that
bring Canadian society to life by participating in the virtual activities
happening across the country! Learn more about the importance of
multiculturalism in Canada.

June 28th

Stonewall Rebellion Day

The Stonewall Riots, also called the Stonewall Uprising, began in the early hours of
June 28, 1969 when New York City police raided the Stonewall Inn, a gay club
located in Greenwich Village in New York City. The raid sparked a riot among bar
patrons and neighborhood residents as police roughly hauled employees and patrons
out of the bar, leading to six days of protests and violent clashes with law enforcement
outside the bar on Christopher Street, in neighboring streets and in nearby Christopher
Park. The Stonewall Riots served as a catalyst for the gay rights movement in the United
States and around the world.

Fundraising Initiative: Flipgive

We're using FlipGive this year to raise funds for our school. Buy what you
need, and fund the school you love! Every time you shop online or buy a gift
card, the school will be earning funds.

https://asp.schoolmessenger.ca/ddsbca/emailattachment.php?id=22824&name=June%20SUMMERUP%202021%20-%20FLYER%20(F).pdf
http://www.dsts.on.ca/
https://asp.schoolmessenger.ca/ddsbca/emailattachment.php?id=22828&name=June%2026%20Virtual%20Behaviour%20Resource%20Fair%202021%20-%20Event%20I.pdf
https://asp.schoolmessenger.ca/ddsbca/emailattachment.php?id=22828&name=June%2026%20Virtual%20Behaviour%20Resource%20Fair%202021%20-%20Event%20I.pdf
https://asp.schoolmessenger.ca/ddsbca/emailattachment.php?id=22829&name=May%20-%20June%2010%20WelcomeToDDSB_Resource_Final.pdf
https://www.canada.ca/en/services/culture/canadian-identity-society/multiculturalism.html
https://www.history.com/topics/gay-rights/history-of-gay-rights


Click here to join - https://www.flipgive.com/teams/join?joincode=CKNN3T

If families use the link above they will be automatically directed to our
campaign and won’t need the code, which is CKNN3T.

Your Admin Team,

Sharon Knights and Marianne Rogers

https://www.flipgive.com/teams/join?joincode=CKNN3T

